
I am writing this letter as I recover from 
my second surgery in as many weeks.  
At the end of May, I collapsed right 
before church on Sunday morning and 
had to be rushed to the Emergency 
Room.  The CT Scan revealed two 
large kidney stones that had become 
impacted.  I was not going to be able 
to pass them without intervention.  
The first surgery was to place a 
stent from my kidney to my 
bladder.  This would allow my kidney 
to drain and avoid potential kidney 
damage.  The second surgery was 
performed a week later.  Its goal was 
to remove the two stones by the use of 
a laser.  Praise the Lord that it was 

successful.  I am still extremely weak 
and sore from such an invasive 
procedure.  I am supposed to go next 
week to have the stent removed.  I had 

always heard how painful kidney 
stones were.  Now I too can 
testify as to the amount of 

pain they can cause.  It also 
served as a reminder that even 
when we can’t do His work, 

God is still working.  In my 
absence these couple of weeks, the 
church here has continued to move 
forward for the Lord.  The young man 
that filled in as the interim pastor 

when we went for my medical 
furlough has continued to be a 

blessing not just to me, but also to the 
church family.  He has filled the pulpit 
in my absence and even performed 
the baby dedication that was 
scheduled for the morning’s service 
when I was rushed to the ER. He had 
never held a baby dedication before.  
I left behind my notes, and I heard he 
did a wonderful job.  I believe that he 
is who the Lord would have us to turn 
the church over to as a national pastor.  
We both have been praying together 
asking the Lord for His wisdom and 
direction.  He has a desire to pastor, 
but is a little hesitant and not sure if he 
is ready.  Please help us pray that God 
will continue to direct, and that He 
gets all of the glory.
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PRAYER REQUESTS:


• Pray for Jason’s health needs.


• Pray that the church will be able 
to fully resume all ministries.


• Pray for wisdom as we minister in 
2022 with still many unknowns.


• Pray that God will provide the 
finances to pay off the additional 
medical bills 


• Pray for our continued protection.
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